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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, September 20, 2016
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, September 20, 2016 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.  Board members present were Dean Ward, Bonnie Blalock, Ricky Hall, Andy Rumley, and Michael Benesch. Member absent was Kenneth Dixon. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Planning Director, Aaron Holland, Assistant City Manager, Frank Glover, Planning Intern, and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
  Andy Rumley called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board, general meeting rules and Ricky Hall gave the invocation.

1.  Approval of the August 16, 2016 meeting minutes. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Dean Ward.  All voted in favor.
2.
New Business: RZ1606 208 S Marshall Street from R7 to B3. An application has been received by Jason Cook to permit a Financial Office at this location, GPIN#8884233505, tax map 146192. Jason Cook 1895 Challenge Drive spoke next as the applicant. Mr. Cook stated he currently works at Smith Cook & Associates and is planning on building a new free standing structure at this location for himself. Mr. Cook said he has no drawings to show at this time because it will be a few years before he builds the structure and he stated it would be similar to Mid Carolina and Capital Bank being an all brick structure making it look more residential. Ricky Hall asked if there would be parking in the backyard and Mr. Cook said it would be front and back similar to Dr. Causey’s business.  Dean Ward said he had a potential conflict because he does business with Mr. Cook, and Bonnie Blalock disclosed that she lives in close proximity to the property. The Board had no problem with these situations. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by Michael Benesch, all voted aye. 
3. Old Business: Discussion of the The Graham 2035 Comprehensive Plan to revisit the plan a year after adoption. Ricky Hall made a motion that the 2035 Comprehensive Plan go for another year and recommend at the next review to invite the stakeholders to attend the meeting, second by Michael Benesch. All voted aye.
4. Public comment on non-agenda items. None.

5. Potential Development Ordinance Issues. There was some discussion about several items for the next meeting: Co-location of Cell towers on Power Poles/Buildings, Definition for Beer & Wine, Façade colors in the Overlay- greater than 50%, Fee for Appeals and Downtown Economic Development. After lengthy dialog among the Board Members it was the consensus that next month’s meeting should be about the Downtown Economic Development.

Dean Ward made a recommendation to move Andy Rumley to an ETJ Member. Ricky Hall second the motion, all voted aye. Also Mr. Rumley also asked that the prospective applicants be contacted to attend our next meeting if they are interested in serving on the Board.

No further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Martha Johnson

Inspections/Zoning Technician


